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Board of Trustees Meeting

March 21, 2000




SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

WESTERN CAMPUS – BRENTWOOD, NEW YORK

MARCH 21, 2000

* * * * * * * * * *

A special meeting of the College Board of Trustees was held on Tuesday, March 21, 2000, at 6:00 p.m., at the Western Campus in Brentwood, New York. 

The following individuals were in attendance:

Sally Ann Slacke

Trustee/Chair

Charles L. Lauer

Trustee/Vice Chair

Michael J. Sacca

Trustee/Secretary

John J. Foley


Trustee



Walter C. Hazlitt

Trustee

Michael Hollander

Trustee



M. Vicki Wacksman

Trustee

Richard Zummo

Trustee

Joseph Del Broccolo

Student Trustee

Salvatore J. La Lima

President

James Canniff


V. P. for Academic & Campus Affairs



Eric Ricioppo


V. P. for Marketing & Public Affairs



Steven Schrier


V. P. for Legal, Planning & Infor. Services

Charles Stein


College Chief Financial Officer



Fritzi Rohl


Admin. Director of Human Resources



The Hon. Angie Carpenter
Suffolk County Legislator

* * * * * * * * * 

Chief Financial Officer Charles Stein distributed copies of his report, Considerations for the 2000-2001 Operating Budget.
Trustee Michael Hollander requested enrollment reports going back four years.  In addition, another request was made to have a copy of a letter sent by Mr. Stein to Ann Arthur of the County Executive’s Office regarding the use of adjunct faculty, distributed to all trustees.











(Cont’d)

Trustee John Foley informed the Board members of County Resolution 1216 (Memoralizing Resolution Requesting the Suffolk County Community College Board of Trustees to Conduct Feasibility Study for Tuition Fee Mitigation for Firefighters and Volunteer Ambulance Workers)  (see attached), which has been tabled.  Copies of the resolution were distributed to the trustees.  A request was made of Chuck Stein to check on who at the College receives copies of County resolutions.

The Board agreed to meet again on Monday, April 3, at 6:00 p.m. in the Alumni Room at the Ammerman Campus, for a final review of the budget.

Trustee Foley suggested that the students who received awards in Journalism be recognized at the next Board meeting.  President La Lima indicated that he would invite them to the April 13th Board meeting and, in addition, would recognize the USA Academic Team for their achievements.

The Board voted unanimously to give approval to President La Lima to execute agreements in accordance with Resolution No. 99.55 (Authorizing a Grant Program to the State University of New York for a Bridge Program “College to Work II”).

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Michael J. Sacca








Secretary

Attachment:  County Resolution No. 1216

